 
    


Congratulations PD Winners
Congratulations to all of our members who were awarded Professional Development Grants for their projects and activities in Round 5 of the program (July 1, 2011 – March 31, 2012).

Funding for the awards program was negotiated by UUP and is outlined in Article 42 of the 2007-2011 union contract.

Awardees were selected by the campus Professional Development Committee, whose members were appointed by UUP and the administration.  Thanks to the co-chairs, Richard Winant and Mary Doherty, and to Committee members Julie Blackpert, Edison Bond, Gerald Deas, John Hartung, Bernice Porjesc, Richard Rubenstein, and Miriam Vincent, for their efforts.  Special thanks to Yolanda Wilson and Milton Lewis, who serve as staff and business liaison respectively.

The list of recipients is posted on UUP bulletin boards throughout the campus.

Overdue Permanent Appointments

As a result of negotiations between UUP and the campus administration, dozens of professional employees who were overdue for permanent appointment by several months or more received their permanence at year end.  We will continue to negotiate overdue permanent appointments for 2012.  Congratulations to all.

Contract Negotiations

The past year has been dominated by contract negotiations.  UUP’s contract with the state of New York expired on July 1, 2011.  UUP’s negotiations team met with state negotiators on January 11.

The next negotiations session is set for January 26, with additional dates scheduled in January and February. Please visit the UUP website for negotiations updates and the negotiations process, including the composition of the Negotiations Team, the UUP proposed package, and the ratification procedure. 

Since UUP is in contract negotiations and we are unable to communicate with you using your Downstate email account, we encourage all of our members to participate in the chapter’s “Stay Connected” program. If you haven’t done so, please submit a personal email address to receive the latest negotiations updates and other chapter-related matters.



The Potential Impact of the Governor’s Executive Budget for 2012-2013

Below is UUP’s preliminary summary of the Governor's Executive Budget for 2012-2013 and its potential impact.  UUP will be providing detailed information after we've had a chance to fully review the spending plan.  Please keep in mind that the Legislature needs to vote on the final budget.  Therefore, it's important that we use the time prior to the passage of a final budget to advocate for our members and our campuses. 

· The State faces a budget gap of about $2 billion for its 2012-2013 fiscal year.  This gap would have been closer to $3.5 billion, if the Governor and Legislature had not extended the tax surcharge on New Yorkers with adjusted taxable incomes of $2 million or more.  

· It appears that the $2 billion deficit will be closed by a combination of spending reductions, fund transfers, and one time (non-recurring) actions.  

· For State Medicaid supported programs, the 2012-2013 growth in year over year spending should roughly mirror the two-year Medicaid appropriation and program reductions agreed to in the 2011-2012 enacted budget. 

If you recall, that two year appropriation contained a number of actions that impacted our teaching hospitals and health science centers.  While we need to closely examine the Medicaid legislation, it is our impression that the actions incorporated in the current year budget are carried forward into 2012-2013, but that the Legislation contemplates other measures that could be detrimental to SUNY’s teaching hospitals next year (e.g. relating to the allocation of Federal Disproportionate Share Program funding).  Obviously, we need to monitor this carefully.  

· Hospitals and Health Science Centers: The 2011-2012 Executive Budget called for the elimination of the States $128 million operating budget for SUNY’s three teaching hospitals.  The Legislature, following a concerted advocacy effort by UUP, restored $60 million of that $128 million.

Additionally, the Governor has proposed a new version of Pension Reform.  We invite you to join us on Tuesday, February 14 as we advocate for SUNY DMC.  Please contact the UUP office at ext. 1519 for more information.
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DID YOU KNOW? 


Grievance Chair – Simon Abe Gerecht�


When UUP members receive permanent appointment, it applies to: 





Their state title


Their campus


Their specific Salary Level (SL). There are many state titles in each Salary Level and for 


	these purposes, the in-house title is irrelevant.





If employees with permanent appointment change their state titles due to promotions, etc:





They move into the new position with a one-year probation. 





At any time during the probationary appointment, management may require the employee to return to his or her former professional title.





CALL TO ACTION





Dear Colleagues:





The Commissioner of the New York State Dept. of Health established the Brooklyn Work Group of the Medicaid Redesign Team in June 2011, chaired by Stephen Berger.  You may recall that Berger, a multimillionaire financier, chaired a committee in 2006 that was directly responsible for the closure of a number of hospitals around the state, including Victory Memorial here in Brooklyn.  Now Berger is at it again.  In his latest report to the State Commissioner of Health (released on November 28, 2011) he called for the closure of all inpatient operations at Downstate’s University Hospital and recommended that Downstate’s Administration move its inpatient services to the LICH campus.  Furthermore, he supports the closure of Kingsboro Psychiatric Center and moving its patients to South Beach Psychiatric Center on Staten Island.





This is a real threat to health care in central Brooklyn.  His recommendation, if implemented, would transfer good quality health care from lower income areas to more affluent areas.  It is the coalition’s position that University Hospital of Brooklyn should remain viable and continue to provide the residents of central Brooklyn with quality health care. The current structure of the state-operated SUNY Downstate includes a hospital component (University Hospital at Brooklyn) and an Academic Medical Center (the only academic medical center in Brooklyn). This structure has worked well and has resulted in Downstate Medical Center being financially stable and recognized for excellence in patient care and research.  





Berger’s recommendations, if implemented, would result in the closure of University Hospital at Brooklyn --- and disrupt ongoing treatment for thousands of patients in Brooklyn.  Many patients would lose access to quality care.  Additionally, thousands of UUP and coalition members will lose their jobs.    





This is a very serious threat to our hospital, our community, and our jobs.  In December, UUP joined a coalition with PEF and CSEA and planned a series of activities to stop the closure of SUNY Downstate.  Additionally, we have planned a series of activities independent of the coalition.  





Thanks to all of you who signed up to join the chapter in our legislative advocacy activities to save jobs.  





Thanks to all of you Brooklynites who joined the coalition legislative visits.





Thanks to all of you who joined hundreds who rallied  outside the Brooklyn Marriott on January 11 to “Welcome” Stephen Berger as he spoke at the Crains Breakfast Forum on his recommendations for restructuring health care in Central Brooklyn.  





I would also like to thank those of you who participated in the UUP Advocacy Day on January 24 where we visited Brooklyn legislators to oppose the closing of inpatient services at University Hospital.





We invite the campus community to participate in a UUP-sponsored ongoing writing program: Tell Your Story – Why SUNY Downstate is Vital to the Health of the Community, conducted by Timothy Sheard, Box 56.  Timothy’s email address is � HYPERLINK "mailto:sheard2001@gmail.com" ��sheard2001@gmail.com�.  Please contact the UUP office for further information.





Volunteers are still needed to participate in the chapter’s response to the proposed closure of University Hospital.  The coalition will continue to lobby legislators in their district, as well as in Albany.  Tuesday, February 14 has been designated as UUP’s HSC Advocacy Day.  Please check the bulletin boards and contact the chapter office for more information, or provide us with your personal email address.





                                       Sincerely,


                                       Rowena Blackman-Stroud


                                       Chapter President        











CHAPTER MEETING NOTICE


ALL UUP MEMBERS ARE INVITED.








	Date:   	Monday, January 30, 2012


	Time:  	Noon – 1 p.m.


	Place: 	Auditorium





Lunch will be provided as usual from 


12:50 p.m. – 1 p.m.





The agenda will include:


Contract Negotiations Update


MRT Report and UUP’s Response











CHAPTER MEETING NOTICE


ALL UUP MEMBERS ARE INVITED.








	Date:   	Wednesday, February 29, 2012


	Time:  	Noon – 1 p.m.


	Place: 	Auditorium





Lunch will be provided as usual from 


12:50 p.m. – 1 p.m.





The agenda will include:


Contract Negotiations Update


MRT Report, the Governor’s Executive Budget and UUP’s Response 

















